
Maugersbury Parish Council 
Charitable Donations Policy 

It has been the custom and practice of Maugersbury Parish Council to establish an annual 
Income and Expenditure budget, which is sufficient for just essential activity.  The rationale 
for this approach is to keep the Parish Council precept at a low level. 

From time to time, Maugersbury Parish Council has been asked to make charitable 
donations but it has been and will continue to be Maugersbury Parish Council’s policy to 
decline such requests. 

As a result money collected from residents by way of the precept for essential Parish Council 
activity will not to be diverted to charitable donations. 

N.B.  This policy does not apply to donations for goods or services (for example defibrillator 
training), nor to the contribution made by Maugersbury Parish Council to the Stow Burial 
Board in respect of cemetery maintenance. 
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